Best care by the best people



PRIVATE & CONFIDENTIAL

Ms Nadia Persaud Senior Coroner Walthamstow Coroners Court Queens Road Walthamstow London E17 8QP



Trust Head Office Goodmayes Hospital Barley Lane Ilford IG3 8XJ

Tel: 0300 555 1298

e-mail:

28 April 2016

Dear Ms Persaud,

Re: Inquest touching upon the death of Mr William Stanley Higgleton, Regulation 28 Report

I write in response to the Prevention of Future Deaths Report issued to North East London NHS Foundation Trust and Redbridge Clinical Commissioning Group on the 7th March 2016, following the Coroner's inquest into the death of Mr William Stanley Higgleton.

Please note that the North East London NHS Foundation Trust (NELFT) and Barking and Dagenham, Havering, Redbridge Clinical Commissioning Groups (CCGs) met on 30th March 2016 and discussed the Coroner's concerns set out in the Regulation 28 report relating to the death of William Stanley Higgleton.

At the meeting, an agreement was reached to review the care pathways for the patients suffering with anti-social personality disorder, to ensure that they are supported to access the existing services in conjunction with National Institute for Health and Social Care Excellence (NICE) guidelines.

It was also agreed that communication plan will be developed to ensure that the staff involved in provision of care of these patients are aware of the pathways they should follow.

This review will also indicate if there are any gaps in the existing provision of services, so that the appropriate action could be taken for the purposes of compliance with NICE guidelines.

We will also consider how we could develop personality disorder networks locally as per NICE guidance.

The review should commence in May 2016 with the view of completing it by 30 September 2016.

Please find attached report for the Coroner, which was prepared jointly by NELFT and CCG following the meeting on 30th March 2016.

NELFT strives to learn from incidents and to constantly improve the service provision it provides. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any clarification.

Thank you for your helpful insights into this case.

Yours sincerely,

John Brouder

Chief Executive

Conor Burke Chief Officer BHR CCGs

www.nelft.nhs.uk

Chair: Joe Fielder

Chief Executive: John Brouder



